KORT Minutes Oct. 19, 2017

The October meeting of the CAC KORT was called to order by President Kathie Smith who also opened in prayer.

Old Business:

Yankee Candle: The Candle sell was a success and the items should be here next week.

Fall Festival

We will encourage teachers to sign up for the pie in the face.

Julie will get the cotton candy machine.

We will have a cake auction or dessert auction.

Homeroom Moms will try to get sign-ups for the games so that no one has to work all night long.

Games- Each Class will sponsor a game or activity for their station:

1's – Dinosaur Dig (See Mrs. Darci for Dinosaur Eggs)

2's Ashleigh - Balloon Pop

2's - Corn Hole (John & Kathie Smith will bring)

3's Nichole - Guess the Number

3's Rain - Bounce House

4's Laurie – Barrel Ride (Mark Bernabei with barrels and Cub)

4's Sarah & LeAnn – Fish Bowl Toss & Duck Pond (See Julie Kraus)

Jon Kraus - Football Toss

David Hogan - Pie in the Face

Mrs. Kelly/Amanda Dearmon - Ticket Sales & Crowns

Mrs. Darci - Country Store

Ms Mary Ann - Old Time Candy Store

Maddie - Tattoos

Maggie/Tiffany – Face Painting

Kindergarten: Pony Cart Rides

1st- Plinko & Ring Toss

2nd Pick a Pumpkin

3rd-4th - Donuts on a Line & Jail 'em Bail 'em & Putt Putt

5th-6th - Marble Race & Sand Art & Go Fish (See Mrs. Darci for Sand Art

7th-8th - Photo Booth & Nose Pick Game (See Ali Cecil for Booth and Mrs. Darci for Nose Pick)

9th-12th - Cake Walk (See Julie Kraus for Cakes)

We still need for parents to sign up to work the concession stand, the dessert auction and the cotton candy machine.

We will take our sound system in order to announce the Kings and Queens of each class.

New Business:

We will have Fall Fest in Oct, Auction in April, and Golf Tournament in June

KORT Minutes Oct. 19, 2017

We are also trying to put together a **Corn Hole Tournament** for January. Greg Street and Dusty Norrod are two of our parents that have knowledge about these tournaments and we are enlisting their help. Mrs. Katie Castelow recommended that we have vendors at this event. We will offer spots to the parents at CAC first.

There is also a parent in pre-k that would like to offer a clothing sale and allow the school to have 50% of the profit. Mrs. Mc will speak to the parent about this. This will benefit the pre-school.

Variety Show: We will have a Variety Show instead of our spring concert this year. We want our young people to be able to display a number of talents. Amanda Street and Courtney Clark will help get this together. Julie Kraus is checking with CWC about having the show there and Barbi Clouse will check with Central Baptist. We have set a tentative date of April 27th.

The next KORT meeting will be held on Tuesday, Nov. 14th at 11:30 and possibly at 6:00.

Mrs. McElroy adjourned in prayer.

The Night KORT meeting was attended by 3 additional people with lots of input and ideas. We recapped the events in the morning meeting and discussed possible areas where these folks could help.

Both meetings were very productive.

We would like to thank all of the folks that we able to attend each meeting. It is so nice to see the support for our school. If you couldn't make it this time, please try for the next one. We open our school to you and your support!